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For information on scheduled road work outside business hours, visit www.livetraffic.com  

or call the Transport Management Centre on 132 701 

 

JUNE 2015 

Planning approval obtained for the upgrade of Memorial 

Avenue between Old Windsor Road and Windsor Road 

The NSW Government has provided $1 million this financial year to progress  

planning for this project. The upgrade will reduce travel times, improve road 

safety, cater for growth and provide better facilities for walking and cycling. 

Roads and Maritime Services is preparing to upgrade about 2.2 kilometres of Memorial Avenue between 
Windsor Road and Old Windsor Road, Kellyville, from a two-lane road to a four-lane divided road. The 
upgrade will provide a wide central median to allow for future widening of the road to six lanes. 

The upgrade will include new traffic lights at two intersections, twin bridges to carry traffic over Strangers 
Creek, a shared path for pedestrians and cyclists and . This upgrade will 
support expected traffic increases on Memorial Avenue, as well as improve road safety and provide 
better access for buses, cyclists and pedestrians. 

The Review of Environmental Factors for this project was displayed for community comment in 
November and December 2014. We would like to thank everyone who took the time to review the 
documents and provide feedback. 

Community feedback  

We received feedback from 40 people and four government agencies. Overall there was general support 
for the upgrade.  

Community comments covered matters including current traffic congestion, local traffic access and 
public transport in the area. Comments on environmental impacts included noise and the relevant 
mitigation measures.  

Roads and Maritime has considered the community’s feedback, prepared a Submissions Report and 
obtained planning approval for the project. The Submissions Report is available to download from the 
Memorial Avenue Upgrade webpage on the Roads and Maritime website. 

Next steps 

Roads and Maritime will commence detailed design of the upgrade. The acquisition area has now been 
finalised and Roads and Maritime will contact the individual property owners over the coming weeks. We 
will continue to inform the community as this project progresses.  
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For further information 

For further information about the Memorial Avenue Upgrade, please contact our Project Development 
Manager Siva Satchi on 02 8849 2019 or email memorialavenueupgrade@rms.nsw.gov.au 
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